
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Friends and Family, 
 
We want to start with a huge thank you for the support that has already been given to us. We have been so encouraged 
by how many people have joined us on this journey by praying for us, encouraging us, and financially backing us. God is 
working in our lives and our work, and we can see it. We are also encouraged by your emails, letters, texts, and phone 
calls encouraging us to keep pushing through the heavy workload that the support raising process provides. Our current 
workload does not give much free time to slow down and relax, since it isn’t just our normal jobs, but also helping get 
the park going into the movie season and doing some major work on the Drive-In website.  
 
We are excited to have our 2024 movie season up and going. We have been able to have four movie nights so far. The 
first two movie nights were rain delayed to Saturday, but God was so good and still brought us great crowds. Movie 
nights keep us busy as we not only help with preparing things for the movie night, but also as we follow up with those 
that have come out to the movie. We reach out to those who give us prayer requests and those who indicate that they 
accepted Christ as their Savior and Lord at the movie night. This may be connecting them with a local church, answering 
questions for them, or even just praying with them. We want them to know that God loves them and wants to have a 
relationship with them. 
 
On a typical Friday night at the park, you can find Dana inside the concessions trailer helping 
visitors with their snacks and building relationships through conversations there. I am usually 
behind the trailer cooking up hotdogs and hamburgers. We have some volunteers that help 
regularly, but we could use more people helping as we have more visitors coming to watch 
the movies. We also saw that the current trailer that we use for the concessions does not 
meet the needs we have anymore. This was discussed with the park team, and we have 
located a trailer to use that is larger and will meet our needs better. To use this “new” trailer, 
we need to enclose it and build it how we need it for the concession’s setup. We need 
$1200.00 for the supplies to build it. Please reach out to us if you would like to help or have 
any questions. 
 
In these last four movie nights, there have been 57 people indicate that they accepted Christ as their Savior. It is so 
exciting to see so many people come to Christ each week. We ask, would you please join us by praying for them as they 
begin their relationship with Christ? Pray that they will communicate with us, so that we can get them plugged into a 
local church for discipleship. Pray they would have boldness to bring friends with them to another movie night, so they 
too can hear the Gospel. 
 
While we discuss the park often, this is because we spend most of our time at the park. The park is where Dana and I 
have volunteered for about 4 years, and we are still helping there in the capacities we had in the past. This does not slow 
down our overall priorities and focus on raising our support. We have made good progress toward our goals, but we still 
have a long way to go. As of the beginning of April, we are at about 30% of our estimated budget. It has been a huge 
blessing to see people reach out to us and want to join our support team. Remember you are investing in us, but you are 
also investing in the kingdom of God! 
 
David, Dana, April, and William 


